
 
 
 

To: WAP Subgrantees Program Guidance: WAP-2023-10 
From: Community Programs 
Release Date: January 19, 2024 
Effective Date: January 19, 2024 
Subject: State Propane Average Fuel Price 

 

 

Background 
Propane rates vary nearly daily by supplier, consumer, and region. Due to a preference among 
Weatherization staff, utilizing a state propane average fuel rate provided by the Energy Information 
Administration (EIA) is now permitted in place of supplier specific propane costs.  
 

NEW GUIDANCE 

Effective January 19th, 2023, IHCDA will follow the following link to obtain EIA’s state of Indiana annual 
propane average price. Subgrantees are advised to use the following annual average when it is cost 
advantageous to the specific cost of the propane purchase in energy modelling software. Subgrantees may 
utilize either supplier prices or annual propane average of $2.583/ gallon (derived from the state averages 
between during the week ending on 10/03/2022 to 03/27/2023). This value will be updated as needed to 
reflect the market and at least annually. 

 
Please direct all questions regarding this guidance to Ethan Scott at iwx@ihcda.in.gov. 
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